
CAMP SPRINGS INITIATIVE 

March 27, 2006 

MINUTES 

 

The March 27, 2006 meeting of CSI was held at the Cold Spring Roadhouse 

at 11:30 a.m.  In attendance were:  Lonnie and Ann Enzweiler, Nancy 

Enzweiler, Phil Garber, Mike Enzweiler, Carolyn Allender, Steve Reichert, 

Chuck Heilman, Paul Schaefer, and Debbie Buckley.  Don Girton arrived later 

in the meeting.  Carolyn welcomed the group and passed out Agendas.   

 

Chuck mentioned the need to put the Minutes on the website.  Debbie will 

get this done.  Nancy referred to a spelling change needed in January’s 

meetings; it was later corrected.  Steve moved to accept the Minutes with 

the change; Lonnie seconded. 

 

Lonnie gave the Treasurer’s Report.  We began the month with $570.92.  

Lauri was paid $28.00 for the PO Box for a new balance of $542.92. 

 

Nancy mentioned possibly moving meeting times back to original time of 7:00 

at St. John’s due to work schedules.  Upon discussion, it was decided we will 

meet April 24 at St. John’s at 7:00. 

 

Mike reported that a second sign is nearly done and he is working on the 

permit.  Reitman Auto Parts donated $375 for the sign.  Mike is checking 

into solar power lighting for both signs. 

 

Bridge Committee:  Phil and Paul will head this group.  They will talk to Peter 

Klear at Fiscal Court about the legalities and whether Fiscal Court will back 

the maintenance.  There was also discussion at this time of the need for a 

public park.  Different options were tossed around and Chuck will call the 

owner of a possible site.  We may need to move the covered bridge to the 

park if Fiscal Court is unable to approve the site at Lower Tug.  Mike will talk 

to a property owner about posting the sign on his property.  He will also talk 

with other potential park site owners.  The need for a recreation center was 

also discussed. 

 

Stonehouse Trial:  Chuck reported that Fiscal Court has no money at this 

time to provide matching grant funds.  We will look at other options for 



funding.  Don and Debbie are working on the grant writing process and will 

meet with Fiscal Court. 

 

Don arrived at this time. 

 

Wine Festival:  Debbie reported that the date and time is May 20 from 

11:00-7:00 p.m.  Many volunteers are needed to make things work well.  We 

need help with parking cars.  Lonnie volunteered as well as Paul.  We are 

looking for sponsors to finance the day. 

 

Historic Homes:  Mike gave a report of a meeting presented by the 

Homebuilders. 

 

Comprehensive Plan:  Meetings on April 4 and 6 to gather input from 

citizens.  Questionnaires will be available.   

 

Don and Carolyn reported that the papers are ready for incorporation.  A 

check is needed by Lauri to submit. 

 

Four Mile Creek Clean-Up:  Due to weather concerns, the date was changed 

to April upon Sanitation District approval.  They are willing to help us in the 

effort and are assisting with logistics such as letters to community, trucks 

for pick-up, etc.  Pastor Phil discussed need for warnings to participants 

prior to Clean-Up.  He gave report from article on Boone Forest about meth 

labs set up along creek banks.   

 

Motion was made to adjourn. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Debbie Buckley 

Secretary 
 


